

Minutes Garrison School Improvement Team Meeting November 5, 2015

Participants

To be updated

A. Introductions

- i. See list of participants above (to be updated).
- ii. David Bell and Steven Orlanksy from the Bell-Newman A/E Team were introduced.

B. Field Update

- i. DGS shared that the \$3M towards the Garrison field improvements were placed in the DPR budget. DGS and DPR are working to move the money over to the project budget. The \$3M is in addition to the \sim \$750k to fix the sinkhole issue.
 - i. DCPS and DGS will review of the design with the SIT and larger community.

C. Layout Review

- i. DCPS shared that the DCPS Special Education department determined that the PK ELS and the grades 3-5 SLS program will be phased out. This change allows the rest of the Ed Spec program to fit within the existing building footprint.
- ii. DCPS noted that the preference is to keep Kindergarten students on the ground floor. There have been some cases where they are on 2nd floors (Peabody, Van Ness), but that is typically only when there is no more ground floor space.
- iii. The Bell-Newman team reviewed the layout, which has the PK/PS, K, and admin areas on the ground floor. Grades 1 through 5 and the majority of the "specials" spaces are on the 2nd floor. The design includes two elevators.
 - i. A few SIT Members expressed a desire to have a connector, and not two elevators. They shared that it would help connect the school and there were concerns with ADA accessibility, especially for elementary students. There was also a request to see if there is a separate ADA budget that could be used for a connector.
 - **1.** DGS and the Bell-Newman team shared that the connector is significantly more expensive (\sim 3x the cost of the two elevators).

- **2.** DGS and the Bell-Newman team will review the designs and make sure all ADA requirements are met for this age group.
- **3.** DCPS and DGS will look into ADA funds.
- ii. A SIT member asked about "extended learning commons".
 - **1.** The Bell-Newman team highlighted a few opportunities for this on the design. On the next draft they will highlight these areas to make them clear.
- iv. The Bell-Newman team shared that the site in the front will get some work, specifically they are evaluating a gradual sloping walkway, which would serve the function of a ramp, but would require hand-rails.
- v. The SIT asked if there could be direct access to indoor bathrooms from the field.
 - i. CM Nadeau shared that there is a similar set-up at Tubman.
 - **ii.** DCPS will review with DCPS Security and Operations team.
- vi. SIT members asked about solar panel opportunities for the room.
 - i. DGS shared that there have been some discussions about this and will follow up on this. We will provide an update in the next bi-weekly email update.

D. Next Meeting

i. The Next SIT meeting was set for December 10th at 5:45pm.